
WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS  

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

We welcome guests celebrating Mass with us this  
weekend.  No matter who you are, or where you are in your 

faith journey, you are welcome at All Saints Parish.  
Would you like to join us as an active parishioner? 

There are registration forms available in the kiosk in the      
gathering space or you may stop in our parish office  

anytime Tuesday-Friday from 8:00AM-4:00PM  

or visit our website: allsaintsberlin.org 
Find Registration under the About Us tab at the top 

We are blessed to have you here. 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp is lit to signal the True  
Presence of Christ in the Tabernacle and is donated in 

memory of the deceased members of the  
Martin and Kujawa Families. 

 
 

Congratulations to Makayla Froehlich & Brad Resop who 
were united in Holy Matrimony at All Saints on August 17. 

 
 

TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME    AUGUST 25, 2019  

             MASS INTENTIONS 

SAT 
8/24 

4:30 PM Virginia Holdorf 

SUN 
8/25 

7:30 AM All Saints Family  

 10:00 AM Diane Kelm 

MON 
8/26 

No Mass 
 

 

TUES 
8/27 

5:30 PM Ben Marshall 

WED 
8/28 

8:00 AM Leo & Dorothy Roggow 

THURS 
8/29 

8:00 AM Oliver Disotell 

FRI 
8/30 

8:00 AM  Phyllis Davis 

SAT 
8/31 

 4:30 PM Delores Bella 

SUN 
9/1                           

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM 
 

Ken & Gretchen Thomas 

From the Bishop’s Desk - Embrace Holy Leisure - Conclusion 
(excerpt taken from the July 11, 2019 Catholic Herald) 

 
 
Reclaiming Sunday as a holy day of rest 
 
I invite all of us to consider how we can better reclaim Sunday as a holy day of Sabbath 
rest. Worshiping God at Mass together, sharing a family meal, resting, reading and  
praying, visiting a shrine or someone who is ill, and refraining from unnecessary work and frenzied activity are all 
ways that we can honor the Lord and embrace a holy leisure which humanizes, refreshes, and sustains us in the 
spiritual path. 
 
How do we keep Sunday from simply being another day when we catch up on all the stuff we did not have time to do 
during the week? How do we keep our children’s sports from becoming more important than the practice of our faith? 
For many of us, these questions may be difficult challenges, requiring prayer and discernment as we purposely  
surrender some of our schedule and activities. 
 
Every day, I try to do nothing productive for a while. Whether it is watching a sunset, sitting in a chair, taking a walk, 
or riding my bike, I need a little bit of holy leisure to remember that being precedes doing and that prayerful contem-
plation, born of silence, peace, leisure, and stillness, is the highest human aspiration. 
 
In these beautiful days of summer, I pray that each of you may find that sacred place of rest where you can live in 
the present moment and hear the whisper of God’s love for you! 

  

 PARISH PRESS 



BLOOD DRIVE - Community Blood Center will hold a 
blood drive  on Tuesday, August 27, 10:30am - 5:30pm at 
Grace Lutheran Church. Call 361-3679 to schedule your 
life-saving donation appointment. Remember to bring  
your ID and be sure to drink plenty of fluids before your 
appointment. This time, all donors will be eligible to win 
one of two $1000 gift cards to the American Club at The 
Kohler Resort or the Kohler Lodge in Green Bay. 
 
HEALING MASS - We invite you to join us Sunday, September 8 at 1:00 PM for a healing Mass. We are all in need 
of God’s healing whether it be physical, emotional, or spiritual. This Mass will include the Sacrament of the Anointing 
of the Sick, and it does fulfill the Sunday Mass obligation. Transportation will be available for anyone who needs a 
ride. Please call the office at 361-5252, Tue. - Fri. 8am - 4pm with your name, address, and phone number. 
 
ATTENTION CATHOLIC HEALTH PROFESSIONALS - Do you feel called to serve Christ’s poor in Africa or Latin  
America?  Mission Doctors Association will offer the 2019 Midwest Retreat/Seminar, Sept 13-15, 2019 for Catholic 
Physicians, Dentists, Nurse Practitioners and Physician Assistants, and their spouses, considering Short-term  
mission service in Africa or Latin America. This will be held at Loyola Stritch Medical School, Chicago. You can find 
out more by visiting their website: www.MissionDoctors.org or by calling (213)368-1872 
 
HARVEST DINNER IS SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 - Once again we will have a theme basket raffle. Pick a 
theme, get a friend or group, and be creative! Please keep in mind that we cannot have any alcohol in our baskets. If 
you need help with an idea or have any questions, please call Gloria Boe at 361-2131, and be sure to call her to let 
her know you are doing a basket. Thank you! 
 
COLOR RUN - MARK YOUR CALENDAR—Rescheduled from this summer’s parish festival, this event will be held 
Sunday, October 6, beginning at 12:30 PM on the church grounds. You can find more information and register online 
on our parish  
website:  allsaintsberlin.org. Join us. We’ve got you colored! 
 

ATTENTION GENTLEMEN— All men are invited to attend 

THAT MAN IS YOU (TMIY) On Wednesday, September 18th 
we will start our 4th year of this program for Men.   Again this 
year we will be having a fall and spring session. It will again 
consist of 10 different speakers. Even if you haven't attended 
any sessions before, you can join us. This years sessions are 
called The Fight of Faith. Currently we have about 60 men who 
are pre-registered.  We have plenty of room for more. Our 
morning begins at 5:30 am with breakfast, 6:00-6:30 with 
a video, 6:30AM is small group discussions with the session ending promptly at 7:00AM.  
 
MISSIONARY PRIEST - Next weekend, Fr. Robert Kimbaleba will be with us to celebrate Mass and share with us 
some of his work with the Diocese of Kayanga, Tanzania. Please read the following information about the Diocese of 
Kayanga, and prayerfully consider how you might be able to help. 
 The Holy Father created Kayanga Catholic Diocese in August 2008. It is located in the extreme northwestern 
corner of Tanzania in East Africa where electricity and running water are, for the most part, unknown. There are no 
paved roads and a number of them are impassable during the rainy season. The Gospel was brought to this area 
about 100 years ago and rapidly the Church is taking roots. About 66 percent of the total population is Catholic. With 
such phenomenal growth in the faith goes the need for priests to minister to the faithful. The new diocese has been 
blessed with many young people who want to train for the priesthood. The challenge we have is lack of funds to meet 
the needs for the training. We are fundraising in order to establish a fund for the training of these young people who 
will be important agents of evangelization in the near future. Although seminary training is cheap in Tanzania, the 
new diocese is not able to meet all the needs for the big number of seminarians. It costs the diocese about $30 to 
pay for school supplies for a seminarian in a month. Tuition is $1,500 a year. Please find the enclosed envelopes if 
you wish to donate to this cause. Checks can be made out to All Saints Parish and dropped in the collection basket. 
Thank you for your generosity and your warm welcome to Fr. Kimbaleba. 

 

EVENTS 
 THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS PARISH. . . 

 

                             August 26 -  September 1, 2019 
 
Monday:  Parish Office Closed 
Wednesday: Private Confessions 4:30 - 6:30 PM  
Thursday:  Open House - 4:00-6:00 PM - ASCS 



All Saints Catholic School 

Building Saints, Scholars, and Children of God 
 

Welcome Parents, Students, 
and Everyone! 

 
Tour our building and meet other  

families in our Parish School. 
 

Meet our wonderful Teaching Staff. 
Visit your child’s classroom… 
including Mrs. Handrich at the  

Boys and Girls Club. 
 

Have your child’s school picture  
taken in the lower level. 

 
Learn more about our School’s  

Parent Network and Scrip Program. 
 

Make payments toward tuition,  
hot lunch, and snack milk. 

 

ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC SCHOOL REGISTRATION NOW OPEN! 
 

Registration is open for the 2019-2020 school year for All Saints Catholic School. This includes registration for our 
3K program which is now offered 5 days a week! Session times are 8-11am or 12-3pm.  

 
All Saints Catholic School office hours are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9am - 2pm. SCRIP 
can be purchased at the school office when it’s open, at the church office on Fridays, or after the weekend Masses.  

Principal Jana Dahms 

All Saints Catholic School 

151 S. Grove St. Berlin, WI   

920-361-1781  

https://school.allsaintsberlin.org 

Our Mission Statement:  
All Saints Catholic School offers a Christ-centered 
education that develops the academics, morals,  
and values needed for students to reach their full  
potential as children of God. 



FAITH FORMATION 

Discovering God's Dream for Your Life! A Pop-Up Discernment Conversation sponsored by the  
Dominican Sisters of Sinsinawa. We invite women 19-35 years of age to join us for a Tailgate Party on Friday, 
September 6 from 6:00pm - 8:00pm. This will be an opportunity for information and conversation on how to discern 
your vocation or life path. Wear your favorite team colors and join us at 2117 Monroe St. Madison. RSVP's are  
appreciated but not needed. Questions or to RSVP please contact Michelle Horton ma.horton6@gmail.com or 
608.695.6060. Don't forget to wear your team colors!  
 
Respect Life Retreat -  September 6 & 7, 2019. Vigil For Life invites you to come away to be re-energized in 
your prayer and work to protect life.  Please join us for this Respect Life Retreat led by Bishop Donald Hying.  The 
retreat will run Friday evening, September 6 through Saturday afternoon, September 7 at Durward’s Glen Retreat 
Center in Baraboo.  $85 with overnight room or $30 for commuters.  Online registration and brochure are available 
at www.vigilforlife.org   Please contact Marie Lins at marielins@hotmail.com or 608-469-3982 or Bette 
Weisshaar ehweisshaar@hotmail.com or 608-358-5963 with any questions. 
 
Judy Herr to Speak in Waupaca - St. Mary Magdalene Catholic Church in Waupaca is hosting Judy Hehr as a 
guest speaker on September 11th at 6:30 in their Fellowship Hall.  Reservations are not necessary but appreciated, 
by emailing carol@smm-waupaca.org or calling the parish office at 715-258 2088. This is a free event, but donations 
will be accepted.  
 
Catholic Retreat for People with Disabilities - Join other Catholic adults with intellectual disabilities at Camp Gray 
on September 15 for a day of fun, faith, and friends! The retreat is from 10:00AM - 6:00PM, includes lunch and din-
ner, and costs $25. A parent or guardian is welcome to join for the day (not required), but must register ahead of time 
with the participant. Please contact the Apostolate for Persons with Disabilities at 608-821-3050 to  
register or for more information. 
 
Young Adult Retreat - The Diocese of Madison is sponsoring a retreat for young adults age 20-39,  
September 20-22 at Camp Gray in Reedsburg. Come join us for the Inaugural Young Adult Retreat where we will ex-
plore the topic of staying with the Lord in our every-day life. Cost is $125 per person and includes food and bunk-
house style lodging. You will have the opportunity for quiet prayer time, reception of the sacraments, spiritual direc-
tion and social time with other young Catholics. Register and/or learn more at www.madisondiocese.org/yaretreats. 
 
DRE Needed Good Shepherd Parish in Westfield is seeking a Director of Religious Education. This part time 
position directs and coordinates the education ministries of the parish. Flexible hours makes it great for a  
parent or retiree. A complete position description is available at: www.marquettecountycatholic.org or by calling the  
parish office at 608-297-7423. For more information, please contact: Steve Zoulek Director of Administration St. John 
the Baptist / Good Shepherd Parishes 608-297-7423. 

                                                                      
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
REGISTRATION IS OPEN 

 
All Saints Catholic Parish, Religious Education  

Program (REP) seeks to bring the  
Children of God into a closer, personal relationship 

with Jesus Christ and his Church.  
 

You can register your child(ren) online by finding the 
link on our webpage under the Religious Education 

tab, or you can find the forms in the kiosk in the  
gathering space. Classes will begin on Wednesday, 

September 11.  
 

Grades K-5 meet from 3:30 - 5:00 PM  
Grades 6-8 meet from 6:00 - 7:30 PM at  

All Saints Catholic Church.   



News and Announcements 
 

Keeping Your Parish Updated 
 
All dioceses require parishes to maintain accurate, updated records of their parishioners.  In order to do 

that effectively, we need your help.  Today parishes have computer software to help maintain their many 

records, but they are only as accurate as the information that’s fed into it.  Following are examples of when 

a parish should be informed of changes.  This is not inclusive of all scenarios, but are the most likely to  

occur.  (“Household” can be a single parishioner, a couple, or full family).   

 

1.  Address:  Change in address (household moves to a new location and address, but remain 

members of the parish).   

2.  Phone Number: Change in phone number . (Today, many landline phones are disappear ing, 

and household rely on cell phones only.)   

3. Moving: Household moves out of the par ish domicile (geographical domain) of All Saints and 

joins another parish.  When no longer belonging to All Saints, it is very important (and polite) to  

inform us.  

4. Rest Home: When a parent or  family member  moves into a rest home, assisted care center , or  

with other family members - even if temporary, knowing this can help us visit and minister to them.  

If seriously ill, time may be of the essence.  

5. Legal Caretaker:  If it is determined by the legal caretaker  that church mailings and cor re-

spondence should not follow the parishioner to his/her new residence, it is the responsibility of the 

caretaker to inform the parish office of that change.  (For  example, the caretaker  may want it 

to continue to be sent to the former address, or to a P.O. Box, or perhaps to the caretaker’s home   

address.)  Given the 716 families (approx. 2,506 parishioners) you can imagine the number of differ-

ent scenarios.  Thus, it’s necessary for the family or legal caretaker to inform the office of the change 

and how we are to proceed with mailings.    

6. College Kids!  Sons and daughters who leave for  college are considered the greatest ‘r isk 

group’ of drifting away from the Church.  For our teens who spread their wings and go off to        

college, the Diocese has a program designed to help stay in touch with students and connect them to 

a Neumann Center or local parish.  Does this guarantee our college youth will stay in touch with the 

Church as we hope?  No, but it does offer hope and help, so even after they’ve left the nest, we can 

continue to live out our baptismal promises.  Let’s keep doing all we can in that regard.  Please    

contact Michelle Wolff at our parish office for details.   

7. Marriages:  When children of par ish families marry and set up their  own home (the domestic 

church) in the All Saints domicile: When the couple is married here in the parish, this is likely to be 

addressed during the marriage preparation process.  Nevertheless, it is prudent for the couple or their 

parents to help ensure that establishment of a new home address occurs.    

 

As you can see, there are numerous avenues to keep track of.  We are a very mobile society!  We appreciate 

your help in keeping church files as accurate as possible.  They may not always be “absolutely perfect”, but 

together we will try our best.  May it please God! 

 

~Father David and the Parish Office  



Stewardship  & Sacraments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Giving  
Now Available   
 
Online giving is a help to the parish finances  especially 
during the summer when vacations and schedules 
change. Setting up your Online Giving Account is rather 
effortless. Fr. David asks us all to ponder signing up. 
E-Giving Options include your regular weekly offertory, 
holy day offering, school support, diocesan assessment 
or any other unrestricted donation.  You may designate 
your donations to any of these funds on your preferred  
schedule.  If you have any questions, call the parish 
office for assistance 920-361-5252. 
 
ADDITIONAL FUNDS TO SUPPORT OUR PARISH       
        Little Saints Tuition Assistance Fund 

       All Saints Congregation Endowment Fund 

       The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc. 

Envelopes are available in the kiosk in gathering space 
or contact the parish office. 
            

Remembering the Parish in your Will 
An important way for members of one generation to 
have a lasting impact on the parish and it’s institutions 
is to make a lump sum bequest, or estate percentage  
bequest, in one’s Will.  

 
Use AmazonSmile to shop   
and select All Saints Catholic  
Congregation in Berlin, WI  
as your charity of choice. 

Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given 

Sacraments 

Baptism 
At All Saints Parish, Baptisms are usually celebrated on 
Sundays after the 10 am Mass. 

All parents who wish to baptize a child are asked to call 
the Parish Office 920-361-5252 to speak with Father 
David about scheduling the Baptism. 

Baptism for adults is part of the Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults (RCIA program) 
 

Marriages 
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance. 
Marriage Preparation courses are required.  
 

Blessed Sacrament Adoration 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament takes place on the 
Thursday before the First Friday 2:30-6:30 PM 
 

Communion to the Homebound 
All Saints Parish feels that it is important the sick,  
elderly, and homebound of our parish still receive the 
Holy Eucharist. If you or someone you know is ill or is 
unable to attend Mass and would like to receive the 
Eucharist outside of Mass, or would like a visit, please 
contact the parish office. 

 

Parish Hall Information & Rental  
Contact the parish office 
Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 


